
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date: December 28, 2022 
To: Metro Council 
From: Becky Shoemaker, Metro Records Manager/Archivist 
Subject: Ordinance No. 98-773 

   
TITLE:  98-773: Title refers to "PDX Lease Composting Facility License" 
 
NOTE TO FILE: Withdrawn before drafted; no documentation available. 
 
The Regional Environmental Management (REM) department secured an ordinance 
number for this item, but never actually initiated any paperwork because the City of 
Portland had a delay in the application process for this facility related to land use 
approval.  In fact, the city ended up selecting a different location for this facility, and that 
license ended up going to Council as Ordinance 99-806. 


